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A lacrosse clinic for coaches, managers and adult 

players will be held in Terrace Bay on May 5th and 
6th. Hours of the clinic will be set so that both 
day workers and shift workers can take part, sessions 

being split into two separate groups. 

WE NEED YOUR HELP! 
If you are interested in coaching or managing, 

contact the Recreation Office NOW. 
The clinic is being offered by the Ontario Lacrosse 

Association with grants from the Fitness Council, in 

an effort to revive interest in C anada's National 

game through formation of minor teams. 

Let's hear from you now!! 

   
      

  

Reeve J.P.Heenan presided Tuesday afternoon 
when Council met in the Municipal Chambers. Coun- 
cillors Cavanaugh, Brown, Thompson and Fraser 
accepted the minutes of the previous meeting before 
the Secretary, W.F .Strutt listed the correspondence. 

R.A.Dawson of the Dept.of Highways wrote with 
reference to the inspection by a member of their 
Department of the asphalt laying in town. The Reeve 
reported discussing the matter in some detail with 
Mr .Duncan and felt they should comply with the 
Department's wishes for a proper inspection. Coun- 

_cillor Cavanaugh was concerned over the poor con- 
dition of the Station road and was informed of the 
portions under Highways, Township and C.P.R. 
maintenance. 

The Queen's Printers were unable to supply the 
requested copies of the new revision of the Police 
Act and suggested contacting the Ontario Provincial 
Police. Council was informed the proposed Work 
Shop to be held May 4 and 5 in Nipigon was post- 
poned to avoid interference with the Thunder Bay 
Municipal League Convention. 

Council wrote to Mr.J.Ferrier requesting consider- 
ation of a larger Company house for their assistant 
Clerk, W.Hanley. 

The Police Report for March listed investigation 
of 21 complaints during that period, ranging from 
children playing in the streets to a series of thefts 
and break-ins at the end of the month. During a 
liquor inspection no infractions had been found and 
a special hearing of Juvenile Court had been held. 
Some animals had been destroyed at owner's request 
and complaints were received concerning dogs. 
Recommendations were made to have the Police 
Office cleaned and painted. The new Police vehicle 
had been delivered and Constables Warfield and 
Milkovich suggested a radio be mounted in the cruiser 
rather than carry a bulky pocket radio. 

Fire Chief Hofland reported two calls during March 
one to a resident and the other a diesel engine at the 
C.P.R. He suggested two one-hour practices to b e 
held in May for volunteer Firemen, requesting use of 
pumps during this practice. He informed Council 
Mr .L.Cottenden of the Fire Marshall's Office would 
be down to present their 1963 Award at the regular 

| May practice. Extinguishers at the three schools had 
been checked. 

Councillor Fraser, Chairman of the Fire Commission 
was to convey permission for the two requested prac- 
tices in May. Further, he would inform the Fire 
Dept., the Police were to direct traffic at all fires. 
During the Diesel Engine fire the Police had b een 
on patrol and were not immediately aware of the fire. 
At Saha they can be alerted only — in their 
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MINOR BASEBALL NEWS 

  

   
   

Registration forms for Minor Baseball have gone 

out through the schools and are to be returned by 
this week. DON'T DELAY. 

Once again we remind those registering that they 

should sign ONLY if they intend to turn out regular- 
ly for practices and games. It is not fair to coaches 

or team-mates when some players are unreliable. If 
you aren't serious enough to come out regularly, 
don't sign. 

IN THE MEANTIME, WE STILL NEED COACHING 
HELP. If you can assist us, call the Recreation 
Office NOW. 

     
   

  

    

   
   

    

  

    

  

    

    
   

    

   
      

  

    
   

  

    
   
    

   
    

    

   

   
        

   
   
   

  

HOUSE LEAGUE FAST-BALL 
   

   
   

   
   

  

   

With the approach of fine weather, hopes are 
that the House League Fast-Ball will be able to 

start operations earlier this year. Last year's exe- 

cutive is prepared to call an organizational meeting 
in the near future. 

Once again teams will be received on a "first 
come" basis, with each team being responsible for 
signing their own players. 

If you intend to enter a team, get your roster to- 
gether now and be prepared for an early start. 

   

    

   
    

  

    

  

   

    
    

   

          

   

    

   

  

       
   

       

  

PROTECT OUR COMMUNITY FROM VANDALS. 
REPORT ANY MISUSE OF FACILITIES OR 
EQUIPMENT TO THE AUTHORITIES. MAKE 
SURE YOU ARE NOT GUILTY OF FAILING 
TO PROTECT YOUR PROPERTY. 

SAFETY IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY 
DRIVE CAREFULLY! 

    
   

  

   

    

   

    

  

   

   
  


